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Notable Notes  from Pastor Greg 

Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 

When we think of the church and how the Holy Spirit is at work in our beloved community, we don’t usually 
think of numbers and data. However, it is important to track how things are going in the life of our church. 
While not every indicator of the health of our congregation is a trackable metric, there are some statistics we 
can look at that indicate the vitality of our church. 

NEW MEMBERS: On Sunday, we added 7 new members to our church family! Four of those are from 
the confirmation class from last year that we have finally completed this Fall. Three of those are people who 
have made the commitment to join our church and attended a new member’s class that we held last month. 
In addition to the three that joined us this week, we have another group who have asked to join once COVID-
19 is over.  It is a pretty remarkable thing that our church is growing in membership during this crazy 
pandemic time. We hope you were able to tune into worship on Sunday, November 15, to see these new 
members join our church.  

ATTENDANCE: Another number that we track to measure engagement is attendance. Prior to March of 
this year, that was an easy thing to do: we just counted the people in church on a Sunday morning. Obviously, 
that is more challenging now that we are doing Sunday worship remotely, and we can’t track our radio 
listeners or television watchers, but we can still track attendance via the internet. The good news is that we 
have not experienced a drop in attendance during remote worship; we are actually up! Last fall, we were 
averaging 231 people per Sunday in Worship. This fall, we have been averaging 258! That is nearly 12% 
growth! While I am really missing in-person worship, as I know so many of you are, I am excited to see this 
growth in “attendance” in this unprecedented pandemic time.  

FINANCIAL SUPPORT: Tracking tithes and offerings is another important way to measure the health of 
the church. I am so grateful to be leading such a generous church; thank you for your ongoing support of our 
ministries and mission! As of right now, our giving is up 5% over where it was at this time last year. Wow! 
You are such faithful givers and are continuing to support the work of your church even when we can’t gather 
in person to worship. Thank you to each one of you for your generosity, and I give thanks to God for each of 
you and the many ways you support our beloved church, including your financial giving. I hope we can 
continue this trend and end the year with a positive budget, so if it is possible for your family, please fulfill 
your pledges. This will allow us to start 2021 ready to thrive, even if we don’t know exactly what the year will 
bring. 

REMOTE LEARNING PARTICIPATION: Much of our Christian Education for children and adults has 
been remote since March. We are able to track how many people tune into our various offerings, including 
the weekly Christian Education videos produced by Steph Brader and our Sunday School teachers, as well as 
the adult opportunities like the Monday Check-In, Friday Feature, Adult Forums, and others. These are all 
offered through our church’s website, Facebook page, YouTube page, and SoundCloud account. We are 
excited to share that all of these are getting significant participation with over 4,000 views on all of these 
platforms in the last 6 months. 

These are numbers that we track to gauge the health and engagement of our church family. You can see more 
details of these numbers in this issue of the Home Page. Of course, these numbers don’t tell the whole story, 
but they are a good way for us to know how we are doing as a church. One thing that church health experts 
say is, “If you don’t get counted, you don’t count.” I want you to know that all of you count in God’s eyes and 
in mine. I miss seeing all of you in person but am so glad that we continue to thrive as a church family, even 
in these unprecedented times. Please continue to connect with us and pray that COVID-19 will pass and we 
can resume our in-person activities soon.  

Your Servant in Christ, Pastor Greg 



Trackable Metrics to gauge how we are doing after 6 months of suspended in-person worship: 

Update on “Attendance” Numbers for the last 3 months: 

  
Update on Engagement through our weekly touchpoints:  

• Monday Check-In, Friday Feature, Remote Christian Ed: 
1,974 Views on YouTube, 2,081 plays on Soundcloud 

 
Additional Events to promote engagement: 
June-July: Children’s Book Sermon Series with Book 
Deliveries by Steph 
Late June-August: Gilead Gleanings Churchwide Book 
Group 
July-August: Movie/Book/Conversation Group on anti-
racism and our faith 
July: Open table food packing 

July 18: United Harvest Mobile Food Pantry Distribution 
July 26: Go and Serve Retrospective Service 
July-August: Summer Sermon Song Series 
August 15: United Harvest Mobile Food Pantry Distribution 
August-October: Coat Drive 
September 19: United Harvest 
October 17: United Harvest and Coat Distribution 

 
Update on 2020 Giving: 
March: $31,484 (people were adjusting to mailing in checks or switching to on-line giving) 
April: $67,795 (we recovered)  
May: $66,891 
June: $36,643 (we always see a drop in giving during the summer months) 
July: $40,345 
August: $39,488 
September: $35,702 
October: $54,633 
YTD: $473,260  
 
We need average giving of $53,000/month to make our budget for the year. We ordinarily see a big boost in giving in 
November and December, many people pay their whole pledge at once.  
 
Update on 2020 Spending: 
March: $61,389 - April: $48,185 - May: $47,100 - June: $49,955 
July: $55,205 - August: $48,334 - Sept.: $58,408 – Oct. $52,792 
 
YTD TOTAL Expense: $532,350 
YTD Budgeted Expense: $577,870 
We have underspent the budget by $45,320 so far this year. 
 

In-Person Worship Engagements since suspension of 
worship in Sanctuary on March 22: 
April 5: Palm Sunday Parade 
May 3: “Drive-In” Worship/Communion 
May 31: Pentecost Holy Spirit Parade 
June 21: Churchwide Worship in the Park 
July 19: Churchwide Worship in the Park 
August 2: 9am Worship in the Park 
August 9: 9am Worship in the Park 
August 16: 9am Worship in the Park 
August 23: 9am Worship in the Park 
August 30: 9am Worship in the Park 
Sept. 6: 9am Worship in the Park 
Sept. 13: Worship in the Park/Kick-off Sunday with 
bagpipes and food trucks 
Sept. 20: 9am Worship in the Park 
Sept. 27: 9am Worship in the Park/ Blessing of the Pets 
Oct. 4: Worship in the Park 
Oct 11: Worship in the Park 
Oct. 18: Worship in the Park 
 

2019 Giving: 
March 2019:  $54,883 
April 2019:  $39,018 
May 2019: $30,677 
June 2019:  $49,335 
July 2019:  $52,812 
August 2019:  $52,218 
Sept. 2019: $46,923 
Oct. 2019:  $39.314 
YTD:  $452,746 



 

 

In Memory Of  

 Dean Pickett, who passed away 10/13/20. Dean is Pastor Greg’s father. Memorial gifts in 
his honor may be given to one of three causes he was very passionate about: 
The American Cancer Society: https://www.cancer.org/involved/donate.html 
The Presbyterian Church (USA) Peace and Global Witness Offering: http://bit.ly/PresbyPeace 
Best Friends Animal Society: https://bestfriends.org/ 

 Vern Kooy, who passed away 10/23/2020. Memorials may be given in his name to the 
American Civil Liberties Union, www.aclu-il.org, or First Presbyterian Church of Hastings. 

 Kristine Cook, who passed away 10/28/2020 in Tennessee. Kristine is Katharine Davis’ sister. 
There will be no services at this time. 

 Jim Specht, who passed away 10/30/2020. Jim is Elaine Specht’s son. Services were held at FPC 
Hastings on Monday 11/09/2020. Memorials may be given to Crossroads Rescue Mission of 
Hastings or Morrison Cancer Center. 

 Erlene Gessford, who passed away 11/05/2020. Private grave side services were held at Park View 
Cemetery. Erlene is Gayle Fandry’s sister. Memorials may be given to the Hastings Food Pantry, 
918 W 4th Street, Hastings, NE 68901 or the Epilepsy Foundation Nebraska, 108 N 49th St, Ste 
210 Omaha, NE 68132. 
 

 

Sunday’s 10:30 “Stay at Home” Worship 
Service is broadcast 
➢ live on Facebook at www.facebook.com/fpchastings  

(You don’t need to have an account to watch.) 
➢ on the radio during Sunday service at 10:30 

a.m. on KICS 1550 AM. 
➢ on Channel 181 Tuesday at 1:00 p.m. and 

Sunday at 9:00 a.m. 
➢ at Good Samaritan Village, the service will 

be broadcast on Channel 3 on Sunday at 
12:00 noon and on Tuesday at 2:00 p.m. 
 

"When working with your attorney to update 
your will and estate plan, please consider 
including a gift to the First Presbyterian Church 
Foundation.”  - Moderator of the Foundation 

 

 

 
HOSPITAL REMINDER 

Due to hospital privacy regulations, for the 
church to know that either you or a family 
member will be hospitalized or have been 
admitted, please take a moment and call the 
church office at 402-462-5147. Remember, we 
don’t always know what’s happening unless you 
tell us! 
 

A copy of any Sunday service is available on 
DVD disc upon request at no charge. Contact 
the church office at 402-462-5147. 

 

Birth Announcements If you would like a 
rose on the pulpit to celebrate the birth of a new 
child in your family, please notify the office. 
 

 FPC Prayers for:  
 Family of Erlene Gessford (Gayle Fandry’s sister)  
Cindy Pickett Family of Kristine Cook (Katharine Davis’ sister) Norris Swan and family 
Jim Harrenstein Connie & Tom Kubicka (Chris Junker’s parents) Barry Thomson 
Everly Hogan Elaine Schumacher (Vicki Howard’s mom) Carol Medsker 
Jeff Howard Melba Trehern (Lisa Unger’s mom) Tommy Thomsen 
Gretchen Lainson Chris Wheeler (Carol Wheeler’s son) Family of Vern Kooy 
Pastor Greg and family Family of Jim Specht (Elaine Specht’s son)  Craig and JoAnn Williams 
Please let us know if you would like to be added to, or removed from, the prayer list by 

calling the church office at 402-462-5147. 

https://www.cancer.org/involved/donate.html
http://bit.ly/PresbyPeace
https://bestfriends.org/
http://www.aclu-il.org/
http://www.facebook.com/fpchastings


 

Looking for a way to 
give during our time of 
“Stay at Home” Church? 
The church counts on your 
giving to carry on its work. 
As you participate in “Stay 
at Home” Worship, please 

take time to  
1. mail your donation in,  
2. drop by the church and leave your 

offering in the locked "tithing box" 
located on the second brick column 
under the portico. 

3. sign up for electronic fund transfers,  
4. or give on-line at 

https://fpchastings.org/give-online/ 
In the days and weeks to come, the church will 
continue to play a vital role in responding to this 
virus, just as we did with the flood relief efforts 
in Nebraska last year. Thank you for your 
continued support and provision in this time. 
 

The Hands Around the 
World Store has ordered 
more coffee. Stop by the 
church office to re-stock 
your supply at only $10 per 
bag. 

PLUS, the store will be OPEN on Sunday, 
Nov. 22, and Sunday, Dec 6 from 1:00 – 
2:00p. We will follow COVID rules of no more 
than 15 people at a time and masks will be 
required. 

 

Brooks’s Bookshelf was 
created in celebration of our 
amazing son. He is an 
inspiration to anyone who is 
lucky enough to know him! 
The bookshelf is a way to share 

the joy of reading and also spread the awareness 
of Down Syndrome. Bookshelves, where 
children are welcome to take a book home, will 
be located throughout our community!  
Each bookshelf will include books of all 
interests with some specific books focused on 
kindness, on compassion, and on individuals 
with unique differences. Books to range from 
picture/baby up to early readers. 

Every story and every person are unique and 
beautiful. We hope that you’ll find it in your 

hearts to donate a book or send a monetary 
donation to help us in this celebration.  

Check out our Amazon wish list under Brooks’ 
Bookshelf and other places to donate on our 
website at brookssbookshelf.org  
Follow us on Facebook & Instagram! 
 -Kindly, Brooks Borrell & Family 

 
 

FPC has a medical 
equipment library from 
which members can borrow 
equipment that they need on a 
temporary basis. These items 
will include walkers, bath chair, 

crutches, toilet riser, knee scooter, etc. If you 
have any equipment cluttering your basement 
that you would like to donate or if you have a 
temporary need for such an item, please contact 
Erica Brooks at ericalynn128@gmail.com. 
 

A Daily Survival Kit: 
Toothpick–to remind you 
to pick out the good 
qualities in others 

(Matthew 7:1). 

Rubber band–to remind you 
to be flexible; things might not always go the 
way you want, but it will work out (Romans 
8:28). 

Band Aid–to remind you to heal hurt feelings, 
yours or someone else’s (Colossians 3:12-14). 

Pencil–to remind you to list your blessings 
every day (Ephesians 1:3). 

Eraser–to remind you that everyone makes 
mistakes, and we can forgive them (Genesis 
50:15-21). 

Chewing gum–to remind you to stick with it, 
and you can accomplish anything (Philippians 
4:13). 

Mint–to remind you that you are worth a mint 
(John 3:16-17). 

Candy kiss–to remind you that everyone 
needs a kiss or a hug every day (1 John 4:7). 

Tea bag–to remind you to relax daily and go 
over that list of blessings (1 Thessalonians 
5:18).   ~ Author unknown. 

https://fpchastings.org/give-online/
http://brookssbookshelf.org/
mailto:ericalynn128@gmail.com


 

Love to Walk? 
During the spring 
through the early 
fall, we walk in 
the beautiful 
Heartwell Park, 

which provides about a one-mile loop – and 
second loops are available at no extra charge. 
The Walkers are your solution for getting those 
daily steps in from 8:30a-9:30a Monday 
through Thursday.  

Afterwards, we have fabulous Café Justo and 
good conversation, but, hey, that’s the bonus 
option. 

The First Presbyterian Church PEACE Center 
gym is a great place to walk during the winter 
months. (Group size limited to 15).  

Interested? Call or text Denny Storer at 402 
460 8804 for more information on how to join 
the group and gain access to the PEACE Center 
on days the weather does not cooperate to walk 

outside. 
 

Want some help 
wrapping your Christmas 
gifts? Want to support 
the United Harvest 
ministry? Here's a way to 

accomplish both at the same time!!  

• Judy Hoch will gladly and beautifully wrap 
your Christmas gifts in exchange for a free 
will donation to United Harvest.   

• Simply call Judy at 402-460-0832 to set up a 
drop off day/time. 

• Deliver your gifts to Judy with TO/FROM 
sticky notes on each. She will provide the 
box, wrapping, and beautiful bows. You then 
pick them up and write a (tax-deductible) 
check to United Harvest. No set fee per box; 
all free will proceeds will support the great 
work of United Harvest! 

 
Presbyterian Women PW will NOT meet 

through the end of 2020. 
This means there will be 
NO Circle meetings and no 
monthly Luncheons. 

 

 
 

 

Heirs Apparent Adult 
Sunday School, with Curtis 
Reimer leading, has begun 
meeting via Zoom on Sunday 

mornings at 9:15am. They are studying an 
Adam Hamilton book entitled Seeing Gray 
in a World of Black and White that reflects 
on religion, morality, and politics. If you 
would like to join this study, please email or 
call the church office to get the Zoom link. 

Bible at Breakfast has a 
new time and name! Join 
us for Noonday Bible 
Study via ZOOM at noon with 
Dr. Dan Deffenbaugh as the 

leader. We will be looking at the Book of 
Revelation using the text Revelation & the End 
of All Things by Craig R. Koester. To join the 
study, contact sbbrooks52@gmail.com. All are 
welcome! 

Tuesday Noon Bible 
Study with Pastor Greg 

All are welcome to join this 
weekly study. The focus for 
the group discussion and 

study each week is on the verses to be used on 
Sunday during worship. The group gathers 
either by ZOOM Conferencing or in person in 
the Anderson Room. To join by ZOOM, contact 
the church office. 

The Forum Our regularly 
scheduled Adult 
Enrichment hour known 
as Forum meets most 
Sundays at 9:15. We won't 

be meeting in person just yet, but folks can 
join in the conversation live via Zoom. All 
Forum sessions will also be recorded and 
posted to the church's YouTube page so you 
can watch the session at any time. To join in 
for the discussion, please let the church 
office know, and we'll get you all set up! 

mailto:sbbrooks52@gmail.com


 

 

Update on Sunday School/Youth 
Group for the fall 

Pre K-5th Grades: Families should receive 
a packet of materials in the mail to use as 
you follow along with video lessons that will 
be posted weekly on our church website  
https://fpchastings.org/children/   

6th-8th Grades Youth Group is meeting 
in-person on Wednesday evenings in 
the church basement youth room 
from 7pm-8pm. All participants are asked 
to wear a facemask, and we will maintain 
proper distance from one another. We'll do 
our usual games, bible study, and fellowship 
sorts of things.  

9th to 12th Grades Youth group is meeting 
in-person on Wednesday evenings in 
the PEACE Center youth room from 7pm-
8pm. All participants are asked to wear a 
facemask, and we will maintain proper 
distance from one another. We'll do our 
usual games, bible study, and fellowship 
sorts of things.  

There will be no Sunday morning Sunday 
School or current 8th Grade Confirmation 
Class at this time.  

We are hoping this will become a 
meaningful learning experience for all. 
Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have 
any questions! 

 
The next Red Cross Blood Drive is 

scheduled for Monday, 
January 4, 2021, from 12 
noon – 6:00 p.m. in 
Fellowship Hall. Mark your 

calendar now! To donate or volunteer your 
time, please call Erica Brooks, FPC Parish 
Nurse, at 402-469-9285 or sign up at 
www.redcrossblood.org. 

Our church is moving to a 
new kind of church 
record keeping solution 
called REALM. The new 

program will allow you to 

• Look up members in our church directory 

• Update your personal information 

• Give online – one time & recurring gifts 

• View giving history & print giving statements 

• Make & keep track of pledges 
 

Why is this important to know?  

• We need correct contact information: 
let us know when you move, change 
phone numbers, or emails 

• You will be able to update your own 
information as well 

• You will be able to view your giving 
history  
 

Please review the most recent statement you 
received in the mail for accuracy. If you notice 
anything that needs to be changed, or if you 
have a question, please contact our Finance 
person, Deb, at deb@fpchastings.org  so we can 
get it corrected as soon as possible. 
 

Interested in volunteering at United 
Harvest? You can either register on 
Facebook or show up on the date of the next 
distribution and check in at the volunteer 
sign-in table. Volunteer shifts are 9:30-
12:00 and 12:00-2:00. 

https://fpchastings.org/children/
tel:(402)%20469-9285
http://redcrossblood.org/
mailto:deb@fpchastings.org


 

Go & Serve Cinnamon 
Roll Sales The greatest of 
all seasons is nearly here: chili 
season. Luckily, Go & Serve 
has you covered as we once 
again be embarking on our 

cinnamon roll fundraiser. Let your hearts and 
taste buds rejoice! To place an order, complete 
the form below and return it to the church 
office. As with last year, all of the cinnamon 
rolls will be frozen so that you can bake them 
whenever you’d like.  
Also, we’ll be doing two pick-up Sundays. 
Please indicate on the form when you’d like to 
pick-up your rolls. If you’d like your rolls by 
Nov. 22 then you must turn in the form by 
Nov. 14. If you’d like your rolls by Dec 13 then 
you must turn the form by Dec. 5.   
The cost of the rolls is $12 per pan (please pay 
at pick-up) and they come 6 rolls to a pan. 
Included with each pan is a bag of frosting.  
With your support, Go & Serve continues to 
play a vital role in the faith formation of our 
senior high students. Thank you for all you do 
on behalf of our youth!  

 

Tags will be on the Giving Tree 
November 21. The Giving Tree in 

Fellowship Hall supports clients of 
Assertive Community 
Treatments, people with severe 
and persistent mental illness 

living in our community. Most 
are without family support 
and live on disability or 
nothing. 

Please take a tag from the tree, choose to give 
one or two items suggested on the tag, wrap the 
gifts and place the tag back on them. Return 
gifts to the tree by Friday, December 11, so that 
ACT staff members have time to deliver the gifts 
in time for Christmas. Monetary donations may 
also be taken to the church office, with checks 
payable to ACT. 
 

 

ADVENT AND CHRISTMAS 

CORNER 
The Christmas Season is 
rapidly approaching! Mark 
your calendar with these 
special church family 
events! 

 Church Family Advent 
Devotionals mailed the 
week of Nov. 16 

 Hanging of the Greens - Saturday, 
November 21 @ 9:00am – 
Many hands make light work! 
We will be setting up teams 
for specific tasks with specific 
times in order to be COVID 

safe. Masks will be required. We need you!  
Contact Brian Johnson 
at  bljohnson@gtmc.net or 308 830-2642 to 
participate. 

 Christmas Caroling – DETAILS TO 
BE DETERMINED 

 First Sunday of Advent – November 29 

 Second Sunday of Advent - December 6 

 Third Sunday of Advent - December 13 

 Fourth Sunday of Advent - December 20 

 Christmas Eve Services December 24th - 

DETAILS TO BE DETERMINED 
 
 

mailto:bljohnson@gtmc.net


 

Check the calendar on the church website for the most accurate list of activities. 
www.fpchastings.org 

Broadcast live “Stay at Home” Sunday Worship at 10:30 
✓ 10:30 a.m. on Facebook at www.facebook.com/fpchastings  

 (FB account not needed) 
✓ 10:30 a.m. service on KICS 1550 AM 
✓ on Channel 181 Tuesday at 1:00 p.m. 
✓ Sunday at 9:00 a.m. 

 

What’s Happening at FPC --- November 22 – December 6, 2020 
Session has voted that all in-person meetings must follow the following guidelines 
through for the safety of our congregation and staff and to comply with the State-
Directed Health Measures. 1.) 15 or fewer in attendance, 2.) 1 hour or less in length, 3.) 
Facemasks will be required, 4.) Social distancing of 6-ft. seating. All boards and 
committees will have the option to meet in person or continue to meet via conference call 
or some combination of both to be coordinated by the church staff representative.  

Sun, Nov 22 9:15a-10:15a Adult Ed Forum via Zoom Conferencing 
 9:15a-10:15a Heirs Apparent Adult S.S. via Zoom Conferencing 
 10:30a “Stay at Home” Worship Service 
 1:00p-2:00p Hands Around the World Store OPEN 
Mon, Nov 23 8:30a-9:30a Walkers at the PEACE Center 
 7:00p-8:00p Scouts Troop 200 in Scout Room 
  “Monday Check-in” Communication 

               from Pastor Greg and Pastor Damen 
Tues, Nov 24 8:30a-9:30a Walkers at the PEACE Center 
 10:30a-11:30a Staff Meeting via Zoom Conferencing 
 12:00p-1:00p Bible Study via Zoom Conferencing 
 5:30p-6:30p Congregational Life via Zoom/Parlor 
Wed, Nov 25 8:30a-9:30a Walkers at the PEACE Center 
 12:00 1:00p Noonday Bible Study via Zoom Conferencing 
 7:00p-8:00p NO-Middle School Youth Group in Youth Rm 
 7:00p-8:00p NO-High School Youth Group in PEACE Center 
Thurs, Nov 26 Office Closed Thanksgiving Day 
Fri, Nov 27 Office Closed  
Sun, Nov 29  1st Sunday of Advent 
 9:15a-10:15a Adult Ed Forum via Zoom Conferencing 
 9:15a-10:15a Heirs Apparent Adult S.S. via Zoom Conferencing 
 10:30a “Stay at Home” Worship Service 
Mon, Nov 30 8:30a-9:30a Walkers at the PEACE Center 
 7:00p-8:00p Scouts Troop 200 in Scout Room 
  “Monday Check-in” Communication 

               from Pastor Greg and Pastor Damen 
Tues, Dec 1 8:30a-9:30a Walkers at the PEACE Center 
 8:30a-4:30p Staff Meeting via Zoom Conferencing 
 12:00p-1:00p Bible Study via Zoom Conferencing 
 5:30p-7:00p WAM via Zoom/Fellowship Hall 
Wed, Dec 2 8:30a-9:30a Walkers at the PEACE Center 
 10:00a-11:00a PW Coordinating Team in Fellowship Hall 
 12:00 1:00p Noonday Bible Study via Zoom Conferencing 
 7:00p-8:00p Middle School Youth Group in Basement Youth Rm 
 7:00p-8:00p High School Youth Group in PEACE Center 

 

http://www.fpchastings.org/
http://www.facebook.com/fpchastings


 

Thurs, Dec 3 8:30a-9:30a Walkers at the PEACE Center 
 7:00p-8:00p Cub Scouts in Fellowship Hall 
 6:00p-7:00p Mexican Dance Troupe PEACE Center/NE Classroom 
Fri, Dec 4 7:00p-8:00p Spanish Class ZOOM/PEACE Center/NW Classroom 

    Contact Jeni Howard 402-469-1500 for further 
information 

Sun, Dec 6  2nd Sunday of Advent 
 9:15a-10:15a Adult Ed Forum via Zoom Conferencing 
 9:15a-10:15a Heirs Apparent Adult S.S. via Zoom Conferencing 
 10:30a “Stay at Home” Worship Service 
 1:00p-2:00p Hands Around the World Store OPEN 

 

Happy Anniversary 
12/18/1965 Charles & Margaret Hermes 

12/21/1975 Sue Medsker-Nedderman & Robert Nedderman 

12/21/2002 Chris & Inde Wissing 

12/23/2006 Heather & Rick Gosda 

12/30/1995 BJ & Kaela Pumroy 

 

Happy Birthday 
12/01 Phelps, Diane 12/11 Ellerbee, Kevin 12/20 Redinger, Bill 

 Duang, Peter 12/12 Brooks, John 
 

Jorgenson, Eleanor 

 Eckhardt, Louie 
 

Boeve, Traci 12/21 Osborne, Justin 

12/03 Wimer, Sandra 12/13 Duang, Nyaguor 
 

Sunderman, Barbara 

 Shetler, Abigail 12/14 Fisk, Mary 12/23 Borrell, Briella 

 Hastings, Jeanne 
 

Moore, Joyce 12/24 Anderson, Mari 

 Musgrave, Justin 12/15 Norris, Blake 12/25 Brooks, Tracy 

12/04 Mullen, Diane  Kleiber, Pat 12/26 Marvel-Wunderlich, Laura  
Graves, Madilyn  Barnett, Kelly  Pankratz, Sophia 

12/05 Kerr, Tyson 12/17 Nielsen, Marilyn  Eckhardt, Ewan 

12/06 Franzen, Connie  Allen-Pickett, Esther 12/27 Little, Halligan 

12/07 Krieger, Lynette  Stout, Lindsey 12/28 Wenburg, Jim  
Bauer, Tanner 12/18 Jensen, Deb 12/29 Kubicka, Connie 

12/08 Wolford, Steve  Welton, Shannon  Stokely, Kelsey  
Schlichtman, Pam  Ganow, Wayne  Nowka, Carolyn 

12/09 Dirks, Dave 12/19 Ratzlaff, Tom 12/30 Peterson, Laura  
Hemje, Sophia  Bradley, Sue  Propp, Riley 

12/10 Pankratz, Todd  Wenburg, Kili  McCoy, Levi 

12/11 Wolford, Danna  Norris, Skylynn  Fitzgerald, Maliya  
Salyards, Phyllis  Buhr, Donald     
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